     Wyre Piddle Parish Council
    Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on

               26 November 2009
      In the Village Hall, Wyre Piddle

Meeting commenced: 7.30 pm. Meeting ended: 8.50 pm.

     Present: Cllrs S Turner (Chairman) C Turner, M Wilkins, J Wilkins Cllr G Smout, 
    
 In attendance: D M Taverner Parish Clerk

  1/11/09  
Apologies  Cllr J Morgan 
 
     2/11/09  Declarations of Interest for a) the Meeting and b) Any Changes to be notified to the Registers of Interests and Gifts &   Hospitality  
None were declared as specific to this meeting
  3/11/09
Closure of the Meeting to allow Parishioners Present to Speak on any Matter on the Agenda. The maximum time allowed per individual and other parochial matters for discussion to be at the discretion of the chairman. Questions which required a particular response to be submitted in writing.

Mr Jon Fraser (JF), Senior Highways Engineer, Worcestershire County Council was in attendance at the meeting to give an update report on the situation regarding the Eastern bridge traffic signals.

JF set out some of the history surrounding the lights which had been in place since 2002. Before the by-pass was built there was a two way flow of vehicles on the through the Village of almost 4,500 vehicles a day. The Highways team had monitored vehicles crossing the bridge on a random day and had noted 28 vehicles crossing the bridge illegally.

JF pointed out that the Police had not been in favour of the system when it was introduced and the despite the digital pictures produced the Police had been totally reluctant to enforce any prosecutions. There had been operational difficulties with the tag system in Public Service vehicles which had failed to call a green light to let

JF pointed out that the Highways team had not had any serious accidents reported to them in the immediate locality of the bridge, but the Chairman responded to this pointing out that the potential for a serious incident was always there.

The Chairman expressed the view that the vast majority of Parishioners would not want the bridge re-opened to all traffic under any circumstances. If the Western Link was to be built some consideration could be given to the re-arrangement of traffic flow locally but not until then.
There were still issues with the signage at the Bridge in that many drivers were still not seeing or complying with directions.

The issue of excessive speeding of Public service vehicles was raised and JF agreed to talk to the bus companies on that point

In summary the views of the Parish Council were:-

· That there should be no attempt to re-open the bridge to all traffic

· That attempts should be made by the police and County Council Officers to prosecute drivers crossing stop lights at red

· That the County Council should review all connected signage

· That Speeding issues be addressed by the Police and the use of additional signage and other enforcement methods be initiated

  4/11/09   To receive the Report of the County Councillor.

Cllr Tucker outlined the following points by way of an update from recent activities by the District Council

The District Council’s was continuing to build is budget process and was undertaking consultation with ratepayers on the services that were most important to the community. Additional efficiency savings totalling some £250k were being sought in addition to those previously identified. There was a freeze on recruitment. 

The County Council were also holding similar consultation events prior to the announcement of the Council Tax increase in early February.
Mrs Tucker advised the meeting that a meeting of the Hill and Moor Waste liaison group would be taking place on 3 February 2010 and representatives from the Parish Council would be welcome to attend.
Further consultation events for the South Worcestershire Joint Planning Strategy were being held locally with an exhibition planned at Drakes Broughton village Hall on 21 January 
   5/11/09 Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 24 September 2009 had been previously circulated for approval by Members. No amendments were necessary and after being put to the vote it was resolved that the minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

   6/11/09 Planning: 
	The following application had been put before Members for consideration
         The Retreat, Main Road, Wyre Piddle, Pershore, WR10 2JB 
       Third Storey extension Road Level to riverside
The Council was very strongly opposed to this application as they felt that the proposed development would be totally out of character with the immediate built environment.

The completed building would greatly detract from the natural views and light enjoyed by residents in the immediate vicinity.

The Parish Council was also at a loss as to understand why this application was being considered for approval as it was the Council’s belief that the original planning application for this property was only granted on the basis that extensions beyond ground level would not be permitted.

Numerous similar objections had also been raised by local residents
7/11/09  Mr Claude Scholes
        The Clerk reported that he had been approached by local media for       information about Mr Claude Scholes who was born in the Parish and is now aged 108 and lives in Western Australia. Mr Scholes had seen service in both World Wars. The Council was arranging a presentation photograph album to which was to be presented to Mr Scholes to acknowledge his meritorious service to the Country.

	8/11/09     Community Christmas Events
 Cllr C Turner outlined details of forthcoming Christmas events which   were to include a Children’s Party  on 12th December  and a Carol Service on the Village Green on Christmas Eve

	

	


 9/11/09 Wychavon Games 
Gary Robinson reported that the Parish had performed very well in all of the events it had entered and had finished in sixth place overall securing the awards of the merit trophy. Thanks were extended to Gary Robinson who announced that he had decided after 32 years involvement with the Wychavon Games to stand down from the role . The Chairman proposed a vote of thanks for Mr Robinson’s outstanding efforts on behalf of the Parish over the years and this was unanimously supported by all Members present.
   10/11/09 Smiths Meadow Fencing Repairs and Signage 
The Clerk reported that the contractor had completed work on the improvements to the lower entrance to Smiths Meadow and that a gate had been secured to prevent unauthorised access to the Meadow. Signage would be ordered to remind dog owners of their responsibilities for keeping their pets under close control when walking them in the Meadow.
  11/11/09 Finance    
(a)Payments The following accounts were authorised for payment:- 
M Farren £68.95 – for Locks at Smiths Meadow

G Robinson £263.91 – for Lengthsman works

New Farm Grounds Maintenance £1,363.48 Grass Cutting June to   September  
Wyre Piddle Village Hall -£300 for the Hire of Hall 2009

Steve Turner - £25 re Remembrance Day Trumpeter

Oakenvale Ltd £339.90  - Re Smiths Meadow entrance works

£989 –re Bus Shelter Repairs and Renovation  

 (b) 2010/11 Precept Setting

The Clerk presented the 2010/11 budget figures to Members and it was unanimously resolved by Members that the 2010/11 precept be set £9,500 

12/11/09 Maintenance of open spaces 

Lengthsman Scheme – Gary Robinson had been undertaking additional works under the scheme and the Clerk had agreed reimbursement arrangements with the County Council  
Maintenance of footpaths and hedgerows – the Clerk advised that he had again received a very limited response from the County Council’s officers regarding the poor condition of certain footpaths throughout the Village. Previous requests for such a meeting had gone unanswered and the situation was now in need of an urgent response. The Clerk would again try to arrange a meeting with the Officers responsible 

The District Council had taken recent enforcement action against landowners in Mill Lane reminding them of their responsibilities for keeping drainage ditches clear.


The County Council would also be requested to jet clean the main drains on the main road through the Village 

     
There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8 50pm 
   
     
Date of next meeting Parish Council meeting 28 January 2010
     
 Approved ………………………………….   Chairman   28 January 2010                         

